

## TERRIGAL PUBLIC SCHOOL

"Preparing our Children for the future in a Positive and Caring Environment."

Havenview Road, TERRIGAL 2260 Telephone:

02 43844599

Fax: 02 43852470

27 February, 2024



## Year 6 Overnight Excursion to Canberra 2024 Deposit Form

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

We are pleased to announce that we have scheduled the **Year 6 Overnight Excursion to Canberra** in Week 10 of Term 3 (**Wednesday 25 to Friday 27 September**).

The activities undertaken at specific venues visited on the excursion will consolidate content covered in our history unit, 'Australia as a Nation', which will be taught in Term 3. It involves two overnight stays in Canberra and visits to a number of Australian Government sites including Parliament House, Old Parliament House, The Australian War Memorial, The Australian Institute of Sport and a number of other interesting sites.

A risk assessment has been developed to ensure the safety of all attending staff and students, which will be communicated to staff and students prior to, and during, the excursion.

The approximate cost of the excursion is \$400 (exact price will be confirmed once numbers are finalised in Term 2), which covers the costs of transport (Coach), meals, accommodation and entry to all sites.

To assist with the planning of meals, accommodation and transport, we are asking families to pay a deposit of \$100 to confirm their child's attendance on this overnight excursion. Deposits are due by Monday 29 April (beginning of Term 2).

We ask that all payments are made electronically via the school website or School Bytes. If you are unable to make electronic payments, please contact Mrs Myers (School Administration Manager) to arrange cash payments.

If you wish to access financial support or set up a payment plan with the school, please contact Mrs Myers or your child's teacher as soon as possible to discuss options. You may wish to start making regular payments towards camp costs now (eg: \$10 per week).

A separate note will be sent home in Term 2 outlining a detailed itinerary, the final confirmed cost, permission, medical and dietary forms. Once camp costs are finalised, advance payments will be put towards camp costs. Please contact your child's teacher if you have any questions.

Clint Lowe Assistant Principal Michael Burgess Principal